
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday the 10th day of October, 2017

 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman

Also Present

James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk




Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town


      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
This meeting normally would have been conducted the second Monday in October.  Because that date (Oct. 9) was a Federal Holiday, the meeting was rescheduled for tonight.

1. ROLL CALL

2.          PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Sandra Kissam of Gardnertown led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

The following changes were announced to tonight’s agenda:

Item 6: deleted

Item 11Ci: deleted

Item 13: deleted

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $905,263.19 for vouchers 174374 to 174576.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 6.
RECOGNITION OF FORMER PLANNING BOARD MEMBER:  Joseph Profaci Sr.


Mr. Profaci could not be here tonight because he is ill.  Accordingly this ceremony will be 
rescheduled to an evening when he can be with us.

 7.
POLICE:


A.
Swearing in of New Police Officers

Matthew Nadolny and Henry Lawson were sworn in as new Police Sergeants.  Jackson Sewitt, Hannah Lake, Clayton DuBois, Nicholas Zebrowski and Matthew Lease were all sworn in as new Police Officers.  All were sworn in by Town Justice Richard Clarino with the exception of Mr. Lease, who was sworn in by his uncle, Supervisor Piaquadio.


B.
Hiring of Full Time Police Officer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire Thomas O’Connell, Jr., as a full-time police officer at a starting salary of $53,243.00 per year.  Mr. O’Connell is on the Orange County Civil Service Police Eligibility list and is a resident of the Town of Newburgh.  His starting date will be October 19, 2017, pending the 
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completion of a thorough background investigation and a physical exam.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.
Hiring of two Part Time Police Officers

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to hire Lawrence Coe as a part-time police officer at a rate of $25 per hour not to exceed 20 hours per week or 1040 per calendar year.  A full background check has been completed and Mr. Coe shall have a start date of October 26, 2017 pending results of a physical exam.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to hire Todd Ragni, as a part-time police officer at a rate of $25 per hour not to exceed 20 hours per week or 1040 per calendar year.  A full background check has been completed and Mr. Ragni shall have a start date of October 26, 2017 pending results of a physical exam.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

  8.
HEARING---UNSAFE BUILDINGS:

A.
(7:00 PM): 10 West Stone Street

The owner, Andrew Massimilian, was present regarding his one story building located at 10 West Stone Street (Section-Block-Lot: 84-5-4.1). He reported that he investigated repair of the building and it is cost prohibitive.  He proposes boarding up the building so that it cannot be trespassed upon.  Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield said that the town should have a professional engineer investigate the building to report on its structural integrity.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti, to hire McGoey, Hauser and Edsall, Consulting Engineers, to conduct a structural study of the structural integrity of the building.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
(7:15 PM): 77 Meadow Hill Road



Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield reported that Wells Fargo bank is 



now the owner of this structure.  They have been served with legal papers by the



Town but so far have not responded.

                           Motion made by Councilman Manley to close the Unsafe Buildings Public


              Hearing at 7:33 PM. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

  9.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 PM):  Exceeding Tax Cap

Once it was ascertained that all of the legal requirements for the conduct of a public hearing were complied with, a motion was made to open the public 
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hearing at 7:34 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this meeting was being conducted in case the 



Town exceeded the tax cap on the 2018 budget.  The Town as of now is not 



exceeding the tax limit nor does it plan to.  However, this hearing is being 


conducted as a safety net in case it does.  No vote will be conducted tonight.  

             Any vote on exceeding the tax cap will be held only in the future if it appears



necessary.

                           Judith Lobig of Union Avenue in Gardnertown pleaded with the Town not to 



override the tax cap because homeowners are taxed to the limit now and cannot



afford more increases.  Supervisor Piaquadio re-emphasized that there are no 



plans to override the cap; this measure is being introduced solely to deal with



unanticipated difficulties.



Donald Greene of Cronomer Valley said that his years of experience as a fire 



commissioner have taught him that unforeseen things can happen.  Accordingly,



the Town Council is well advised to make plans to override the tax cap if events



make it necessary. 



Sandra Kissam of Union Avenue in Gardnertown has been studying revenues



affecting local governments, and the real issue is the shabby practices of the



Industrial Development Agency (IDA).



Bill Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked how much state aid do we lose if we over-



ride the cap.



Pete Calvano of Kings Hill Road said the Town has a shortfall of $35,000.  All



elected officials should donate half their pay to make up for this.



Russ Whitehill of Whitehill Terrace asked if any decision has been made on what



is going to happen with the Marketplace Shopping Center.  Supervisor Piaquadio



said that at this point that decision is in the hands of the owners.



Supervisor Piaquadio stated again that no vote would be taken on this proposal



unless subsequent unforeseen events make overriding the tax cap necessary.

                          MOTION made by Councilwoman Green to close the public hearing on

                          the Tax Cap  at 7:56 PM. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero

                            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – 
                            yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 10.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

             Police Chief Bruce Campbell reported on recent arrests and noted several new 

             Police officers have been added to the force, including five tonight, in addition

             to two being promoted to sergeant.

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield delivered his monthly report on


developments and happenings with regard to his department.
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             Highway Superintendent Todd DePew reported on the roads repaved so far this


year.  In response to a citizen criticism at the last Board meeting, he read from 


the New York State Highway guidebook proving that stop signs and painted stop


lines are installed in compliance with State guidelines.  He reported he is retiring


effective October 25.


Recreation Commissioner Robert Petrillo announced that the annual “trunk or 


treat” event will be held October 27th.  This is a safe alternative to trick or treating


door to door.


Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith said that billing is out for water and sewer and


all bookkeeping is up to date.

 11.
ENGINEERING:  
A.  Gardnertown Commons


i.
Landscape Security

                           MOTION that the Town accept a landscape security for Gardnertown



Commons in the amount of $247,764.32 plus a landscape inspection

                           fee of $4,000. Motion to accept as presented made by



Councilman Ruggiero. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.



             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

                                        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor 

                                        Piaquadio – yes.

                                        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

ii.
Stormwater Security

                           MOTION that the Town accept a stormwater/erosion and


  
sentiment control performance security in the amount of



$694,062.51 plus an inspection fee of $4000. Motion to



accept a presented made by Councilman Manley. Motion



seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

                                        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor 

                                        Piaquadio – yes.

                                        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.   Summit Lane: Release of Security

Work has been completed on Summit Lane. MOTION made by                           Councilwoman Greene to release the security to the contractor. 

Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.



             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

                                        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor 

                                        Piaquadio – yes. Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C.   NYSDEC Water Main Extensions


i.
Schedule Public Hearing for Lateral Water Main Extensions (deleted)


ii.
Budget Transfer



MOTION to approve a budget transfer in the amount of $75,000



from transfers (040-9902-0900) to the New York State Department of



Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) account, in order to fund the



design engineering phase of the Coranas and Leary Lanes, and 



Little Britain and Rock Cut Roads projects.



Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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iii.
Approval of NYSDEC Contract



MOTION made by Councilwomen Greene to accept the



wording of the contract between the DEC and the Town 

                           as presented by Mark Taylor, Attorney



for the Town. 





Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 12.
ANIMAL CONTROL: 


A.
T-94 Withdrawal (Newburgh Veterinarian Hospital)



MOTION to approve the withdrawal of $463.72 from the T-94 account for the 

payment of the bill from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital.  Of this amount, $396.75 is for feline services and $66.97 for canine.  Motion made by Council-

man Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Hiring of Part Time Animal Control Officer 




Animal Control is requesting to hire Mariah Hodge as a part time



Animal Control Officer pending background check, alcohol/drug

       

Testing, fingerprinting, and physical.



MOTION to hire Mariah Hodge made by Councilman Presutti.



Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.
T-94 Withdrawal (Flannery Animal Hospital)



MOTION to approve the withdrawal of $28.00 from the T-94 account for the 

payment of the bill from Flannery Animal Hospital made by Councilwoman

Greene. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 13.
FLEET MAINTENANCE:  Hiring of Part Time Clerk (deleted)

 14.
RECREATION:  Parkland Trust Fund Transfer 


Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, made a written 


request to the Board for a transfer from the Parkland Trust Fund to a Capital Project

Account in the amount of $3,000.  This transfer will pay for the removal of rocks and dirt from the Chadwick Lake Park playground area, to be replaced with pavers and landscape ties.  This project will not exceed the $3,000 requested transfer.  This project will prolong the life of the current poured in place surface.

MOTION to approve the transfer of $3,000 from the Parkland Trust Fund to a Capital Project account as per the request of Commissioner Petrillo, in order to proceed with the rehabilitation project at the playground which he described in his memo.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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 15.
ACCOUNTING (Budget Transfers):


A.
Real Property Tax



Upon paying this year’s chargebacks (which are refunds on property taxes on 



properties that contested and won), it was discovered that the water fund’s 



budget was not sufficient to cover the expense.  Accordingly, Ronald E. Clum,



the Town Accountant, is asking for a budget transfer of $55,532.32 be made 



from account #040-9902-0900 (Water Fund-Interfund Transfers) to account 



#040-1964-0499 (Refund of Real Property Tax).



MOTION to approve the transfer of $55,532.32 from Water Fund-Interfund 



Transfers to Refund of Real Property Tax as requested by the Town Accountant.



Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Roseton Sewer District



Due to several factors, the Roseton Sewer District is short on operating



money.  These factors include:  there was no start-up operating budget and



the first payments made by customers were after the town assumed ownership;



there were expensive maintenance costs due to blockages in the plant pipeline;



and ten to twenty percent of the District customers did not pay.  Accordingly,



James Osborne the Town Engineer and Ronald Clum the Town Accountant are



both asking the Town board to ratify the Inter-Fund borrowing of $100,000



made by Roseton from the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District.



MOTION made to approve the Inter-District Budget Transfer requested by



the Town Engineer and the Town Accountant in the amount of $100,000.


Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 16.
RECEIVER OF TAXES: Unpaid Sewer Bond Relevy


Receiver of Taxes Debbie Smith presented a statement of the delinquent sewer


bond charges and assessments in the amount of $55,377.10 for the Town

             of Newburgh and Town of Montgomery.

             MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the statement of the

             delinquent sewer charges. Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 17.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


a.   Councilwoman Greene announced the Election Day Dinner at the Cronomer


      Valley Social Hall.


b.  Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie announced a collection for victims of the


      hurricane in Puerto Rico.


c.   Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s office will


      be open on Saturday, October 14, 2017, from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM.


d.  Councilwoman Greene announced that the Town will conduct a toy collection


      for Christmas. More information will be coming in November.

 18.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Sandra Kissam of Gardnertown spoke about the Hudson Asset Subdivision.


Bill Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked questions about the Police Department.
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Ann Fisher of Balmville commended the police on doing a superb job.

Bobbie DePew of Leptondale wanted to know what the plans are for the Highway Department now that her husband has retired, especially with snow season coming soon.

 19.
POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:   


Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the executive session


would be to discuss the possible sale of the Gunsch property.


MOTION made to enter executive session at 8:32 PM by Councilwoman


Greene. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION to end executive session made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by


Councilman Ruggiero, at 10:20 p.m.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive


session, and no action is anticipated now.

 20.
ADJOURNMENT


MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman

             Ruggiero, at 10:20 p.m. 

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
__________________________________
Andrew J. Zarutskie

Town Clerk
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